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Our Ref:  2245_L_1/22_SWTwickDec 
 
         21 January 2022 
 
To all residents of the South-West Twickenham  
CPZ consultation area 
 
 
Dear Resident / Occupier 
 
South West Twickenham Controlled Parking Zone – DECISION NOTIFICATION 
LETTER 
 
We last wrote to you in June 2021 with the final scheme design of the South West 
Twickenham Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ), information about the formal consultation 
process, which ran from 24 June to 16 July, and how to make representations. 
 
A summary of the outcome of the formal consultation process is below: 
 
THE RESULTS SHOW: 
 67 surveys/questionnaires were completed.  Of this number, 29 respondents 

support the proposals, 33 oppose the proposals with 5 expressing no view. 
 29 e-mails/letters were received.   Of this number, three respondents support the 

proposals, 14 oppose some or all of the proposals with twelve expressing no view 
or making general comments. 

 In total, 32 respondents made representations supporting the CPZ with 47 
respondents making representations opposing the CPZ in part or fully. 

 
DECISION: 
In considering all of the factors, the original consultation results, amendments made to 
the design (including the reductions of certain yellow lines), and the representations, it 
was agreed that: 
 The South-West Twickenham CPZ will be implemented to operate Monday to 

Friday 10am to 4.30pm to include all roads as advertised with final minor 
amendments to the scheme layout as appropriate. 

 The scheme will be subject to a review after six months of operation in line with 
the Council’s CPZ policy. 

 
The outcome of this process formed part of a report which featured the main issues raised 
by respondents and how they were considered by officers.   
 
The implementation of the CPZ is expected to improve parking conditions in the area by 
removing parking by non-residents and time will need to be allowed for the scheme to 
settle down.  As stated earlier in this letter, it will be reviewed after six months of operation. 
 
Further information on this consultation, including the results and decision report, can be 
viewed by visiting the webpage below or emailing the address above. The parking policy 
team can also be contacted on the above number. 
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https://www.richmond.gov.uk/south_west_twickenham_parking_consultation 
 
We are aiming to bring the new CPZ into operation in March/April 2022 and preparations 
are now underway to do this.  This will involve the installation of the appropriate signs 
and lining, expected to commence in February.   Whilst we will endeavour to minimise 
the disruption caused during the implementation works, there will be a need to temporarily 
suspend some parking.  This will enable the works to be executed as safely and as 
efficiently as possible. 
 
We will write to you again to confirm the start date of the CPZ along with guidance on 
how to apply for a parking permit. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Michael Potter 
Parking Policy Manager 


